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June 20,2012 

Antonio V Gioiello, Chief Harbor Engineer 
Port of Los Angeles 
Engineering Division 
425 S. Palos Verdes Street, 
San Pedro, California 90733-0151 

Dear Mr. Gioiello: 

This is in response to your request of June 4,2012 to modify Permit No. SPL-2003-01029-
SDM which authorized you to discharge fill onto waters of the United States, in association 
with the Berths 97-109 China Shipping Container Terminal Project, Phase II. The project is 
located in the Port of Los Angeles, in the city and county of Los Angeles, California. You 
requested a time extension because Phase II project activities are not yet completed. 

Under the provisions of 33 Code of Federal Regulations 325.7(b), the start date is to remain 
the same and the expiration date for completion of Phase II activities is extended until July 10, 
2014. The terms and conditions of Permit No. SPL-2003-01029-SDM, except as changed 
herein, remain in full force and effect. 

Copies of this letter will be furnished to Mr. Jin Kim, Los Angeles Harbor Department, 
Engineering Division, 425 S. Palos Verdes Street, San Pedro, California 90733-0151; Mr. Jason 
Brush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, 75 Hawthorne Street, San Francisco, California 
94105; Mr. Bryant Chesney, National Marine Fisheries Service, Southwest Region, 501 West 
Ocean Boulevard, Suite 4200, Long Beach, California 90802-4213; Mr. Jim Bartel, U.S. Fish 
and Wildlife Service, Ecological Services Field Office, 6010 Hidden Valley Road, Carlsbad, 
California 92011; Mr. Michael Lyons, Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board, 320 
West 4th Street, Suite 200, Los Angeles, California 90013; and Mr. Bill Paznokas, California 
Department ofFish and Game, 3883 Ruffin Road, San Diego, California 92123. 
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Thank you for participating in our regulatory program. If you have any questions, please 
contact me at (213) 452-3961 or your staff may contact Ms. Theresa Stevens, Ph.D. Senior 
Project Manager of our North Coast Branch, Regulatory Division at 805-585-2146 or via e-mail 
at theresa.stevens@usace.army.mil. 

"Building Strong and Taking Care of People!" 

Sincerely, 

!!lP!i~ 
Colonel, US Army 
Commander and District Engineer 


